
 

 

 

Official Proceedings 

St. Landry Primary School, Inc. d/b/a 

St. Landry Charter School 

Opelousas, LA 

    November 16, 2021 
 

A meeting of the St. Landry Charter School Board was called to order by the President and 
convened in regular session on Tuesday, November 16, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. at 1802 Wilson Drive, 
Opelousas, LA. Roll was called and recorded as follows:  
 
Present: Jack Ortego, Norma Johnson, Stephen Morrow, Albert Semien Sr., and Dwight Brown, 
Anitra Gradnigo.  
  
Absent was Shelby Santiago.  
 
Also in attendance: Debra Faul, Executive Director. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited which was followed by a moment of silence. 
 
Reading of the minutes of October 19, 2021 was dispensed with, and said minutes were approved 
by motion of Stephen Morrow, seconded by Albert Semien, and carried with no objections. 
 

Academic Committee Report: 
This meeting was canceled due to having no items for discussion and/or recommendation.  
 

Finance Committee Oral Report:   
 

Chairman Stephen Morrow called the meeting to order. In attendance were: Stephen Morrow, 
Jack Ortego, and Albert Semien. Absent was Shelby Santiago.  
 
Melissa Fox, 4th Sector, via virtual access, presented the members the financial report for October, 
2021. She discussed the projected cash flow report, budget forecast, and balance sheet pointing 
out the areas needing improvement. The members discussed each category after which Ms. Fox 
stated the Board was financially sound and faring well at this point in time. Also discussed was 
incoming revenue which the state has not yet released and projected those funds, Esser and 
adjusted MFP funding, would be forthcoming at the first of the year.  
 
With no further business for discussion, the Finance Committee was adjourned by motion of 
Albert Semien, seconded by Jack Ortego, with no objections.  



 

 

* * * * * * 
 

Governance/Strategic Planning Committee Oral Report: 
 
In attendance were: Jack Ortego, Norma Johnson, and Albert Semien.  
 
President Ortego introduced and welcomed Anitra Gradnigo as Board Member replacing Kathy 
Soileau. He added that she would also be replacing Mrs. Soileau on the Academic Committee. 
Upon motion of Stephen Morrow and seconded, and a unanimous vote, Anitra Gradnigo was 
seated on the Board and on the Academic/Strategic Planning Committee. Board members 
welcomed Ms. Gradnigo and offered their well wishes.  
  
Ms. Faul requested she be granted permission to nominate two parents to serve on the Charter 
School Board as outlined in the Charter School application. She advised the committee this 
would provide a voice for the parents and that she, in collaboration with of Principal Elsie 
Semien, would make a recommendation at the next meeting. She asked that at that time they also 
be appointed to serve on committees. After some discussion, said request was recommended to 
the full Board for approval by motion of Stephen Morrow, seconded by Norma Johnson, and 
carried with no objections.  
 
Ms. Faul presented for informational purposes, a proposal to form a non-profit foundation which 
would serve as an entity for the purpose of receiving money from fundraisers, donations, etc. for 
various needs of the school. Ms. Patty McMurray, the Board’s attorney of record, strongly 
recommended the formation of a non-profit for the benefit of St. Landry Charter School.   Ms. 
Faul stated the foundation would be named St. Landry Primary School Foundation, and further 
pointed out that no funds will be spent except by Board approval.  No action needed; none taken.  
 
Ms. Faul informed the committee of the dissatisfactory service being provided by Revolution 
Foods under which the school has a contract and explained the circumstances under which this 
request was being made. Their facility in New Orleans was closed due to damages done by 
Hurricane Ida. The food they were providing had to be brought in from out-of-state and was 
damaged goods, spoiled, not fresh, past expiration date, etc.  As of this date, no orders have 
been/are being placed with Revolution Foods. She requested permission to allow her to contract 
with Lamm Foods to provide temporary food, goods and services to the school under emergency 
procurement laws. She added that Lamm Foods has the approval of the state to use Lamm as a 
vendor working with the state nutritionist to provide menus.  It was moved by Norma Johnson, 
seconded by Stephen Morrow and carried with no objections, that the request to contract with 
Lamm Foods under the emergency procurement laws, was recommended to the full Board for 
approval.  
 
Permission to add an item to the Governance Committee agenda relative to the foregoing food 
service discussion, was requested by Ms. Faul. It was moved by Stephen Morrow, seconded by 



 

 

Norma Johnson, and carried that the item to discuss leasing a food truck be added to this agenda 
be approved.  
 
Ms. Faul also requested permission to lease a food truck owned by Kenneth Winfrey through the 
end of the 2020-2021 school session. She informed the Board that she researched this matter, and 
it is permissible as long health and USDA requirements are met. He has a new truck equipped 
with necessary kitchen items such as warmers and coolers, and has agreed to lease it to the 
Board. Upon motion of Stephen Morrow, seconded by Albert Semien, and carried with no 
objections, this item was recommended to the full Board for approval.  
 
Ms. Faul informed the Board that the mandatory annual retreat is being scheduled for January 
29, 2022 and requested their response on their availability to attend by email to her at the earliest 
possible date.  
 
There be no further business for discussion, the Governance Committee was adjourned. 
 

* * * * * * 
 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
 

President Ortego and Ms. Faul gave updates on the status of operations. He also introduced and 
welcomed newly appointed Board Member Anitra Gradnigo. The Board offered their well 
wishes to her. President Ortego also appointed her to serve on the Governance/Strategic 
Committee.  
 
Permission for the Executive Director to nominate and present two parents to the Charter Board 
at its December meeting, per the Charter application, was approved as recommended by the 
Governance Committee upon motion of Stephen Morrow, seconded by Albert Semien, and 
carried with no objections.  
 
Permission to contract with Lamm Foods to provide temporary goods and services to the school 
under the emergency procurement laws as recommended by the Governance Committee, was 
granted by motion of Norma Johnson, seconded by Stephen Morrow, and carried with no 
objections.  
 
It was moved by Norma Johnson, seconded by Albert Semien, and carried with no objections, 
that the recommendation to lease food truck from Kenneth Winfrey for the remainder of the 
school year be approved.  

Stephen Morrow offered a motion to convene in Executive Session pursuant to R.S. 42:6.1.A.(4) 
to discuss investigative proceedings. His motion was seconded by Anitra Gradnigo and with no 
objections, was carried.  



 

 

The members reconvened in regular session by motion of Norma Johnson, seconded by Albert 
Semien, and carried with no objections.  No action was taken. 
 
There being no further business pending before the Board for approval, the meeting was 
unanimously adjourned at 7:10 p.m. by motion of Stephen Morrow and seconded by Albert 
Semien.  
 
 
 
 
Jack D. Ortego, President  
St. Landry Parish Charter School Board  


